
Dear Praying Friends 

We are so grateful to our God for all he has done in the last two months. We were blessed to 
have an almost full schedule. God allowed us to present the ministry in five different states 
ranging from Pennsylvania to Mississippi and several in between.  We saw our support level 
grow from 23% to 28% with four new supporting churches in the last two months!  

We have so much to praise God for! Many of you have been following the progress of our 
daughter, Artiss, and her swallowing issues. Her last procedure was six weeks ago and she 
has not had an issue swallowing yet! The doctors wanted to get to eight weeks at least before 
intervening again; we are getting closer every day. Thank you for your prayers! 

God has opened a door for us to spend about a month this summer in Washington State, very 
near our future mission field. We are going to be filling in for a pastor who has to step away for 
a short time due to some medical concerns. I will have the opportunity to preach every service 
and go on door-to-door close to the area of Enumclaw. We would love to see God begin to 
build lasting relationships with people in the city of Enumclaw that we can see grow into 
salvations and spiritual growth in the future. Please pray as we get the final details in place.   

Due to certain requirements, we knew that we were going to have to drive to Washington if this 
trip was God's will. We had concerns about our previous vehicle making the trip. God 
miraculously answered our prayers and provided us the ability to purchase a 2012 Chevy 
Suburban with many fewer miles than our previous vehicle this past week! We know God has 
great things in store for us and we look forward to sharing what God does in the coming 
months. Thank you all for your prayers and financial support. 

Ephesians 3:20–21 - Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above all that we 
ask or think, according to the power that worketh in 
us, Unto him be glory in the church by Christ Jesus 
throughout all ages, world without end. Amen. 

We praise the Lord for: 
• God providing us a replacement vehicle! 
• Four church partnering with us! 
• God’s direction thus far in Artiss’s health.

We are praying for: 
• Souls to be saved 
• People to surrender to the Lord’s work 
• Allen, school - Artiss, ongoing medical issues

Family Fun! 
Near the end of March, we 
h a d t h e p r i v i l e g e o f 
spending time with my 
cousin Brenna.  I had not 
seen her in about ten years, 
but God allowed our paths 
to cross, and the family was 
so excited to spend time 
together.  We spent an 
afternoon at a local park 
and were able to see 
alligators in their natural 
habitat.  Our kids enjoyed it 
very much! 
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